
12th September 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

What a busy week it has been in school! The children are settling well into their 

new classes and are really working hard, meeting their challenges with               

enthusiasm, resilience and enjoyment. 

It was lovely to see so many of you turn up to our Early Years Reading Picnic.       

I know that the children really enjoyed seeing you and spending some special 1:1 

time sharing stories with you. We know that regular reading and sharing stories 

together can make such a difference to the future life chances of the children. 

Well done to our Year 5 and 6 Football Team. They took part in the Pele Trust   

Primary Football Tournament this week. They showed excellent team work,      

supported each other brilliantly and were great ambassadors for our school.         

To find out how they did please check out later in the flyer. 

We are really proud of some of our Year 6 boys who having discovered an injured 

pigeon after school took it upon themselves to help. Well done, you really showed 

our school vision of loving others. To read the full story check out the page in the 

flyer. 

There have been some reported instances of threadworms in school. While they 

are not serious they are not very pleasant to have. For advice on symptoms and           

treatment options please check out NHS guidance by clicking here. 

Many apologies for the mix up with the dates in the last flyer. These have now 

been corrected and can be seen on the ‘Dates for your Diary’ page. 

If you missed the virtual sleep workshop from the Family Hub this week they are 

running it again in October. For details please check out their page in the flyer. 

Well done to Year 4 with the best attendance this week: an amazing 100%. 

Well done to Year 4 for the best attendance for this year: 100%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/


We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will be marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time . 
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Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
96% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
98.4% 96.3% 98.7% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
98.6% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
100% 97.9% 100% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
96.4% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
96.8% 98% 98.4% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
99.4% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
98.9% 99.7% 99.5% 
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Early Years Reading Picnic 
 
Reception (and Nursery) had a brilliant time having a reading picnic; sharing 
books with our grown ups.  Even though it was too rainy for the field, we still         
enjoyed snacks and a story in the hall. Thank you to all of our parents and            
grandparents for coming this afternoon.  
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Maths Bingo in Year 1  

This week we have been learning to recognise numbers as words. We have been 

doing lots of matching games to help with this. We have also been learning 

how to find one more than the number we have. We started to do this with some 

cubes and then played a game of bingo. Every number that was called the class 

had to work out one more than that number. Great work Year 1.   
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Following a Route in Year 2. 

In Geography we have been looking at compass points and we thought about 
what the four points of a compass are, what do we use a compass for and who 
might use a compass? We then had a go at describing a route for our partners 
where we had to follow the instructions we were given to move a counter from 
one location to another on our map. We then planned a route around Heddon in 
our books and verbally discussed the route with our partner. Super work Year 2!  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

A Busy Week in Year 3 

We started off the week in Year 3 with a fun PE lesson lead by Mr Smith which 

was all about invasion games and followed the theme of ‘K-Pop Demon Hunters’. 

The children loved being putting in teams to defeat the ‘demon’. We also had our 

first Art lesson in which the class drew some beautiful line drawing of animals 

found around Britain. We have been very busy with our English topic and the 

class concluded the week by creating their own mammoths. In Maths, we have 

continued our place value topic and have been using practical resources to aid 

our learning. We look forward to next week when we will start Ukulele lessons 

and elect our student council members.  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 
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Exploring Sounds in Year 4! 

Year 4 have been exploring sound in science. Today, we explored the relationship 

between pitch, volume and vibration. First, we recapped our understanding of 

sound using key words like 'source', 'medium' and 'vibration'. Then, we looked at 

how the speed of vibrations changed when twanging a long vs a short length of 

ruler. We used sequins on a drum to visualise the strength of vibrations and how 

that linked to volume. Finally, we sorted sounds into low and high pitch and loud 

and quiet volume. 
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Character Descriptions with Year 5 

This week, Year 5 have been working on writing character descriptions of an     

antagonist from our class text. We’ve been exploring figurative language and    

expanded noun phrases to make our writing more vivid and engaging for the 

reader. The children really enjoyed sharing their descriptions with their peers, and 

they also had the opportunity to edit and improve their work. It’s been a fun and 

creative week of writing!  
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Invasion Games with Year 6 

It was great to see Year 6 in action during their first PE session of the year with Mr 

Smith. It is clear that we have some very athletic children in the class. Importantly, 

the children played their invasion games in great spirits; they were competitive, 

respectful and encouraging to one another. Hopefully the sun stays shining for a 

few more weeks! Well done Year 6.  
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Compassion Takes Flight! 

On Wednesday after school Sam from Year 6 came back into school to ask for 

Heidi to help with an injured bird in a garden in Trajan Walk. Sam, Luxton and    

Ethan walked down to the vets in the village to ask for advice. They returned with 

a cardboard box and blanket, carefully captured the bird and took it to the vet so 

that it could be cared for. Sam said that he knew what to do as ‘his uncle looks  

after racing pigeons’. By the time Heidi and Mr. McDonald had picked up a box 

and blanket to go back outside the boys had sorted it. We are very proud of, not 

only how caring they were but also how sensible/grown up they were. 
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Pele Trust Primary Football Tournament 

We are very proud of the Year 5 and 6 football team who participated in the 

Pele Trust Primary Football Tournament this week. The children were             

enthusiastic, encouraging and played with great spirit. With one win, two    

goalless draws and a narrow 1-0 defeat, we finished third overall.                

Well done to all involved.   

 

 

 

While our first tournament is over there are a number of others scheduled 

throughout the year and we hope to see many other children being able to  

participate and represent our school. 
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Virtual Sleep Workshop 

Prudhoe Family Hub is running another virtual sleep workshop for parents /     
carers. The workshop is free to attend as in virtual, meaning it can be done from 
the comfort of your home. 

I know that sessions about sleep have been requested a number of times by   
parents across school. This session is being run twice and you can book onto it 
by clicking here.  

For more details please see the flyer below: 
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https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fnland.cc%2Ffhreq&h=AT2eep5_bgn0t3Zx5R5N1J15eyrIn6aReHMb4_yyDciFi4HTx1l4tKuE0Vs_rQ5T5U316csqEeoCOS4P41U_sA4mE8SWvXPCsPbqC2DYe2yF8TJ9lJSFzMYNoQSAsWfI0QIskKC2-22z_TDQMr96bKaLVxnGGsrM&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1sWbr1gPzFz
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Dates for your Diary - Autumn Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 17th September 

2025 
Music Tuition with Mr. Reay starts 

Friday 26th September 2025 
Welcome Service at St. Andrew’s Church - 9.30am 

Early Years and Key Stage 1 

Thursday 2nd October 2025 
Prospective Parents Evening at Ponteland High School - 

5.30pm 

Monday 13th October 2025 Nasal Flu Vaccinations (Reception to Year 6) 

Friday 24th October 2025 
Early Years and Key Stage 1 Harvest Festival at St. Andrew’s 

Church - 9.30am 

Friday 24th October 2025 
Key Stage 2 Harvest Festival at St. Andrew’s Church - 

10.20am 

w/c Monday 27th October 

2025 
HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

Monday 3rd November 2025 TRAINING DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Friday 5th December 2025 Friends of Heddon Christmas Fair from 1.30pm 

Thursday 11th December Choir Christmas Showcase in School Hall at 4.30pm 

Tuesday 16th December 2025 Early Years Nativity in School Hall at 10am 

Tuesday 16th December 2025 
Key Stage 1 Christmas Performance at St. Andrew’s Church 

at 1.30pm 

Wednesday 17th December 

2025 

Key Stage 1 Christmas Performance at St. Andrew’s Church 

at 10am 

Friday 19th December 2025 Key Stage 2 Carol Service at St. Andrew’s Church at 9.30am 


